From: Gaynor Thorpe
Sent: 30 July 2013 08:43
To: Planning
Subject: 13/01056/OUT Fringford Road
I object to the above outline planning application on the following grounds.

 

Fringford Road is not suitable for the extra traffic that will inevitably be generated by 200 homes. I would anticipate somewhere in the region of an extra 500 journeys would be undertaken by this amount of residents. At the public consultation event, Cala Homes told me that less than 5% of the traffic would turn left out of the development, the remainder turning right up to the ring road. This is clearly incorrect. Residents will no doubt use both Skimmingdish Lane and Thompson Drive (both residential roads) as a cut through to the Buckingham Road. I think another traffic survey should be undertaken during term time not summer holidays.

 

At the moment it is extremely precarious turning left onto the Fringford Road from Rectory Lane as vision is severely impaired by the hedgerow. Extra traffic will make this even more dangerous.

 

Cala state that we will benefit from an improved visual entrance. I had not noticed that the current vista is an eye saw. At the moment there is an ancient hedgerow along the stretch of road in question, how could that be improved on?

 

Significant funds are apparently to be contributed towards health, education and highways. Exactly how much is “Significant” and when will it be paid? does the amount depend on the profit generated by this development? will it be sufficient to build and run a Doctors surgery, pay for a litter collector, extra policing etc.

 

They have included the provision for a village hall/shop. If they decide to build a shop, will they stock and run it or will it remain empty for the next 10 years as it may not be a commercially viable proposition. A village store is part of the plans for the Garden Quarter in Skimmingdish Lane, this has not materialised yet. Will the council insist that the hall/shop is built within a certain timeframe?

 

According to the 2011 Census, there are 604 homes within the district of Caversfield. 200 more houses will mean a 33% increase in housing, surely this is not sustainable. The proposed Eco Town is less than half a mile away, is it really necessary to build here as well?

 

At the moment, the water pressure in Old School Close is the minimum allowed. What effect will an extra 200 houses have on this. Will Thames Water guarantee that the development will not have a detrimental effect on the existing supply. With all the proposed developments in the locality, it means that there is less grassland for soaking away surface water. Can further guarantees be given that Caversfield will not experience any flooding or excess surface water as a direct result of the house building?

 

Apparently Cala Homes feel that Caversfield has a much needed requirement for public open space. Have their representatives actually walked around the Parish, did they miss that large, open space which runs from the Buckingham Road and behind Thompson Drive and Blencowe Close? 

 

At the moment, The Fringford Road is a “Green Corridor” to Caversfield. If this piece of land is developed, it could open the floodgates to any number of developments along this road and totally destroy the countryside with all its flora and fauna which undoubtedly improves the quality of my life.

 

Gaynor Thorpe
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